Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio

Memo

To: Docketing Division

From: Thomas Persinger, Rail Project Specialist, Rail Division
Cc: PUCO Legal Department

Date: 10-13-2022

Re: PUCO Case No. 22-230-RR-FED- In the Matter of a Request for the Installation of
Active Warning Devices and a Crossing Surface at the Wheeling & Lake Erie
Railroad Grade Crossing, DOT# 474-476H, at SR 171 in Carroll County, Ohio.

On January 19, 2022, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) authorized
construction for Wheeling & Lake Erie Railroad to install active warning devices at the
following location:

Street DOT# County Project
SR 171 474-476H Carroll Lights and Gates

On April 6, 2022, the Commission issued a Finding and Order approving the project and
ordering completion by January 6, 2023.

The crossing project has been completed and is in-service as follows:

Street DOT# County Date of
Completion
SR 171 474-476H Carroll 8-8-2022

Accordingly, the above case may be closed.



Persinger, Thomas

From: Gronbach, Gregory

Sent: Wednesday, August 31, 2022 12:10 PM

To: Henry, Jill

Cc: Tim Andrews (tandrews@wlerwy.com); Persinger, Thomas
Subject: RE: SR 171 Status/Carroll County- In-Service?

Good afternoon Jill,

This crossing is finished and in-service:
The crossing surface was completed by: 7-5-2022

The crossing was upgraded to FG/MS on: 8-8-2022

| still need to do a final inspection on this. Let me know if you need any additional information.
Thanks,

Greg Gronbach

Project Manager - Railroad Grade Crossing Safety

Ohi o Rail Development

Commission
Mail Stop #3140

1980 W. Broad St, Columbus, Ohio 43223
614-275-1366 Office 1 614-745-6760 Mobile
Gregory.Gronbach@dot.ohio.gov

From: Henry, Jill <jill.henry@puco.ohio.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, August 31, 2022 12:07 PM

To: Gronbach, Gregory <Gregory.Gronbach@dot.ohio.gov>

Cc: Tim Andrews (tandrews@wlerwy.com) <tandrews@wlerwy.com>; Persinger, Thomas
<thomas.persinger@puco.ohio.gov>

Subject: SR 171 Status/Carroll County- In-Service?

Greg and Tim,
Could you please inform us of the status for SR 171 in Carroll County?

We have a notice in the file that construction was scheduled to begin on August 2", but | cannot find an in-service
notice in our files.

Thanks,

Jill Henry

Rail Division Chief

State Program Manager

Rail Division, Transportation Dept.



Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street, 4" Floor
Columbus, Ohio 43215

614-466-0435

www.PUCO.ohio.gov
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This message and any response to it may constitute a public record and thus may be publicly available to anyone who

requests it.
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